The Madison Parish Port Commission met in a regular session on Tuesday, July 25, 2017 at the Madison Parish Port Office.  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Frazier and a roll call was taken as follows:

Commissioners present:         Donald Frazier, Charles Vining, Isaiah Ross, Jim Tucker and Harold Allen

Commissioners absent:	Latasha Griffin and Robert Charles Brown

Other members present:	Mr. Terry Murphy, Director and Kimmeka Epps, Secretary/Treasurer

Visitors:	Carl Thomas (citizen)


On motion given by Commissioner Allen and seconded by Commissioners Tucker & Vining, on the previous meeting minutes on Tuesday, June 27, 2017. The minutes were approved with no necessary corrections. Motion carried unanimously.

Secretary Epps informed the board of the additions to the budget report to reference state and federal grants monies received.

 On motion given by Commissioner Tucker and seconded by Commissioner Allen, the financial reports were approved with no necessary changes.  Motion carried unanimously.

Murphy inform the board of the wetland clearing project.  He stated that when the river rises there is no additional outlet to unload barges.  Two representatives from the Corps marked the high water level on trees located near the site in question.  Commissioner Vining questioned the difficulty of clearing the area of the wetlands.  Murphy stated that the environmental company is in the works and thinks there is no problem.  He also asked the board for permission to start on the process of wetlands clearing project.

On motion given by Commissioner Vining and seconded by Commissioners Tucker, to authorize the Executive Director to resume the startup process of the wetlands clearing project .  Motion carried unanimously.

Murphy suggested an approval of the MOU from B&B Construction.  B&B will level the area and remove the debris.  The timeframe of the construction is 90 days.  Commissioner Vining questioned the tracking of the work done and equipment used during construction.  Murphy explained the process of handling the tracking of hours and equipment used.

On motion given by Commissioner Vining and seconded by Commissioner Ross, to approve the memorandum of understanding (MOU) from B&B Construction. Motion carried unanimously.

Murphy discussed the land acquisition and track expansion projects.  The track expansion will help potential tenants move a moderate amount of rail cars in/out of the Port.  Again, land acquisition is a must.  Murphy expressed the need to purchase the land for more potential tenants and activity.

Murphy updated the board on the events of the Arkansas La Multimodal Economic Corridor.  He stated although the group was slow about investing, now it has gained momentum and his moving forward with the projects presented.
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On motion given by Commissioner Vining and seconded by Commissioners Allen, the board voted to enter into executive session.  Motion carried unanimously.

Roll call was taken.

Yea-5
Nays -0
Absent-2
Abstain-0

On motion given by Commissioner Allen and seconded by Commissioners Vining, the board voted to enter back into regular session.  Motion carried unanimously.

There being no further business brought before the board, Chairman Frazier declared the meeting adjourned.

Kimmeka Epps					Donald Frazier	
Secretary/Treasurer					Chairman

